
Sunbury, PA 17801 
July 14, 2010 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Shamokin Township Supervisors was held on 
July 14, 2010, 7:30 p.m. at the Shamokin Township Municipal Building. 
 
In attendance were Supervisors Rachau and Klinger, Secretary/Treasurer 
McKinney, Solicitor Roger Wiest, Roadmaster Jon Clemens Sewage Officer 
Young and 6 visitors. 
 
Supervisor Klinger moved, seconded by Supervisor Rachau to approve the June 
minutes as presented.  Motion was passed unanimously. 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was read and approved on a motion by Supervisor 
Rachau seconded by Supervisor Klinger.  Motion was passed unanimously. 
 
Solicitor’s Report 
 
Solicitor Wiest presented a stormwater management agreement for the Durdach 
Warehouse. 
 
Supervisor Rachau moved, seconded by Supervisor Klinger to approve the 
stormwater agreement for the Durdach Warehouse. Motion was approved 
unanimously. 
 
The final draft for the cooperative agreement between the Shamokin-Coal 
Township Municipal Authority was presented.  It was decided to table the 
agreement for review. 
 
Solicitor Wiest reported that the House is trying to pass a HB2431 a bill to 
eliminate most townships and combining them with county government and to 
combine smaller counties together. PSATS sent a proposed resolution to send to 
our representatives opposing the bill.  This matter was tabled for review. 
 
Roadmaster’s Report 
 
The following pipe bids were received for 1000’ of 15” ADS in line bell pipe and 
80’ of 48” ADS In-line bell pipe: 
 
Bradco Supply 6.29 per foot for the 15” pipe and $41.97 per foot for the 48” pipe. 
Chemung Supply $5.75 for the 15” pipe and $38.44 for the 48” pipe. Ferguson 
Waterworks bid $5.99 for the 15” and $39.99 for the 48” pipe. 
 
Supervisor Rachau moved, seconded by Supervisor Klinger to accept the low 
bidder Chemung Supply for pipe. Motion was approved unanimously.  
 



 
Jon Clemens reported that the bridge on Old Reading Road is closed and needs 
to be repaired.  The county is responsible for the bridge. Detour signs will be 
posted and the County is to work on it next week.  A new law is in place that 
requires all underground storage tanks to have emergency procedures in place 
and on site and to certify the operators of the tanks. 
 
A grade-all and small chipper were purchased from a Penn DOT auction.  to 
approve the advertising of bids for pipe with the bids to be open at the July 
meeting.  Motion was approved unanimously. 
 
Seal Coating will be done in the beginning of August. 
 
Fire Company Report 
 
George Wolfe gave a report for the fire company for June. Mr. Wolfe also 
reported that there is a county-wide burn ban in effect and the Fire Station is 
currently being remodeled. 
 
COG 
 
Concerning the COG, Mr. Clemens reported that the money for the equipment 
grant was received and totaled $30,000.  The COG has one year to use these 
funds and plan to purchase a roller and trailer. The township will have the 
opportunity to buy in on the roller. 
  
Adams Park Project 
 
Concerning the Adams Park Road Operators Report, Ken Young stated that this 
is being investigated. 
 
Supervisor Carl moved, seconded by Supervisor Rachau to approve an 
agreement between the county and the township to allow a pipe to go across the 
bridge at Adams Park.  Motion was passed unanimously. 
 
Tax Collection Committee 
 
Secretary McKinney reported that the TCC is reviewing the proposals from the 
companies and at the August meeting each company will have about 20 minutes 
to make a presentation and answer questions. 
 
Planning Commission 
 
The county approved a subdivision for Matthew and Renee Hornberger. 
 
 



 
 
Conservation District 
 
The Northumberland County Conservation District approved sediment control 
plans for the Delorso and Hirt properties. 
 
DEP 
 
DEP approved the Durdach Warehouse plan. 
 
Supervisor Klinger moved, seconded by Supervisor Rachau to adjourn the 
meeting at 8:03 p.m. and the bills were ordered paid.  Motion was passed 
unanimously. 
            
        Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
        Stephanie A. McKinney  
        Secretary/Treasurer 


